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MSDS标题

VICTORIA LUB DRY MOLY LUBRICANT MSDS报告

产品标题

硫化钼

CAS号

1317-33-5

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
VICTORIA LUB DRY MOLY LUBRICANT

NFPA
Flammability 1
Toxicity 1
Body Contact 2
Reactivity 1
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Application is by spray atomization from a hand held aerosol pack. For dry lubrication and
rust preventative surface treatment.
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SYNONYMS
"dry lubricant rust preventative surface treatment"

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Danger of cumulative effects.
Risk of explosion if heated under confinement.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Not normally a hazard due to physical form of product.  Considered an
unlikely route of entry in commercial/industrial environments.

EYE
  Although the material is not thought to be an irritant, direct contact with
the eye may produce transient discomfort characterized by tearing or
conjunctival redness (as with windburn).

SKIN
  Spray mist may produce discomfort.  The material is not thought to produce
adverse health effects or skin irritation following contact (as classified
using animal models). Nevertheless, good hygiene practice requires that
exposure be kept to a minimum and that suitable gloves be used in an
occupational setting.  Entry into the blood-stream, through, for example,
cuts, abrasions or lesions, may produce systemic injury with harmful effects.
Examine the skin prior to the use of the material and ensure that any
external damage is suitably protected.

INHALED
  Inhalation may produce health damage*.  The vapor is discomforting.
WARNING: Intentional misuse by concentrating/inhaling contents may be lethal.
The material is not thought to produce adverse health effects or irritation
of the respiratory tract (as classified using animal models). Nevertheless,
good hygiene practice requires that exposure be kept to a minimum and that
suitable control measures be used in an occupational setting.
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CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Principal route of occupational exposure to the gas is by inhalation.
Repeated or long-term occupational exposure is likely to produce cumulative
health effects involving organs or biochemical systems.  High levels of
molybdenum can cause joint problems in the hands and feet with pain and
lameness. Molybdenum compounds can also cause liver changes with elevated
levels of enzymes and cause over-activity of the thyroid gland. A generalized
feeling of unwellness can occur, with tiredness, weakness, diarrhea, loss of
appetite and weight. Molybdenum has been associated with cancers of the
airways, but on the other hand, a low intake of molybdenum may cause an
increased risk of developing esophageal cancer.  Constant or exposure over
long periods to mixed hydrocarbons may produce stupor with dizziness,
weakness and visual disturbance, weight loss and anemia, and reduced liver
and kidney function. Skin exposure may result in drying and cracking and
redness of the skin. Chronic exposure to lighter hydrocarbons can cause nerve
damage, peripheral neuropathy, bone marrow dysfunction and psychiatric
disorders as well as damage the liver and kidneys.
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